
Minutes

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors

DENVER METROPOLITAN MAJOR LEAGUE BASEBALL STADIUM DISTRICT

March 24, 2014

Board Members Present



Board Members Absent
Raymond T. Baker, Chairman


Ruben Valdez

Wil Alston





John Dikeou

Patricia Baca

Patricia Imhoff






Bob Lee







Agenda Item 1.

On Monday, March 24, 2014, a meeting of the Board of Directors of the Denver Metropolitan Major League Baseball Stadium District was called to order at 11:08 a.m. by Raymond T. Baker, Chairman.  As there was a quorum, the following business was conducted.

Agenda Item 2.

Approval of Minutes:

A motion to approve the minutes of the December 19, 2013 and January 10, 2014 meetings of the Board of Directors was made by Bob Lee, seconded by Patty Baca and unanimously approved.

Agenda Item 3.

New Business:

Xcel Land Purchase:


The District was presented with a Purchase and Sale Contract for the acquisition of the Barker substation lot across the street from Coors Field on Blake Street.  The board reviewed the contract and the terms. 


Kevin Kahn, of the Colorado Rockies addressed the board as to the Rockies view on this property.  Kevin stated that this lot is the perfect location for parking spaces and would help replace some of the close-in parking that was lost when RTD took the property.  The lot is owned by Public Service Company of Colorado and has a substation on part of the property which is not currently in use but is anticipated for use by PSCo.  The other part of the lot is a dirt lot and is the portion proposed to be acquired.  The site is often covered with debris.  The Rockies were allowed to put up a green picket fence around the property during the All-Star Game to hide the lot.
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Amanda Greenberg of Otten, Johnson, Robinson, Neff & Ragonetti worked on the Purchase and Sale Contract on behalf of the District.  The Purchase and Sale Agreement contains a purchase price of $2,895,000.  If the District satisfactorily completes its due diligence, PSCo must have the contract approved by the Public Utilities Commission before it can complete the sale.  It was noted that there are other complications on the site, such as easements in the alley for nearby property owners use, wastewater runoff, lighting and landscaping and all of these issues would have to be addressed.  The contract contains a timeline and milestones for reporting to Public Service Company.


Ray introduced Pat Henry, Cassidy Turley Real Estate, to go over an analysis of the parking in the ballpark area.  Pat said that in March, 2012 there were 67 lots with a total of 8,967 spaces around the ballpark available for use.  Today, four of those lots are for sale, three are under contract and three have been sold, leaving 4,608 spaces in private lots available for use.  Fifty-six properties were sold in two years, mainly for residential, some hotels and some offices.  Approximately 18,000 apartment units are under construction and another 19,000-20,000 are in the planning stages for a total of approximately 37,000 units.  Land prices in the Coors Field area which were $60 to $70 per square feet, are now $130-$150 per square foot.  The Barker lot would provide approximately 74 new parking spaces.  According to Pat Henry, there are other lots in the area that have sold for $150 per square foot which are inferior to this property for parking purposes


Ray advised that the City and County of Denver just finished updating its area plan to discourage surface parking.  Wil Alston noted that the earnest money is refundable if it is determined that the property cannot be rezoned to be used for surface parking.  Wil Alston advised that this is the Arapahoe Square area and there is a desire by some in the City to reduce or eliminate surface parking in this area.  The contract includes a timeline and milestones for the District, such as a 120 day due diligence period, which can be extended to up 150 days.  If the District does not meet the time period in terms of securing rezoning, there are termination provisions for the District.  Meetings are being scheduled with Councilwoman Judy Montero to discuss the rezoning.  After meeting with Councilwoman Montero, the District and the Rockies will begin meeting with neighborhood groups, adjacent property owners and businesses to discuss the rezoning issue.  This property will also need a lot of landscaping and beautification to make it fit with the Ballpark property.

Based on estimates for improvements to the property and the necessity of the rezoning process, the total cost to purchase the property, rezone it and make improvements is estimated to be $3,425,000 to complete.  Bob Lee recommended that the board approve funding up to $3,425,000 at this time to be inclusive of the entire property redevelopment.
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A motion to approve the Purchase and Sale Agreement with Public Service Company of Colorado for the Barker substation parcel and the exhibits and ancillary documents thereto including the Easement and to authorize the Chair or any other board member to execute the Purchase and Sale Agreement and any other documents, easements, certificates, agreements and title documents necessary to close the transactions contemplated therein and to approve the expenditure of up to $3,425,000 of funds received from RTD for the purchase, rezoning and renovation of the parking lot and expenses associated therewith and to take such other actions as necessary or appropriate to implement the agreements and to effect the purposes of this resolution along with the additional funds to develop for a total of $3.425 million was made by Patty Baca, seconded by Wil Alston and unanimously approved.

RESOLUTION 1-14:

Resolved that approval is given to the Purchase and Sale agreement with Public Service Company of Colorado for the Barker substation parcel and the exhibits and ancillary documents thereto including the Easement and the Chair or any other board member is authorized to execute the Purchase and Sale Agreement and any other documents, easements, certificates, agreements and title documents necessary to close the transactions contemplated therein and to approve the expenditure of up to $3,425,000 of funds received from RTD for the purchase, rezoning and renovation of the parking lot and expenses associated therewith and to take such other actions as necessary or appropriate to implement the agreements and to effect the purposes of this resolution.

Capital Repairs:


Kevin Kahn, of the Colorado Rockies, advised the board regarding on-going capital repairs projects.  According to Kevin, they continue to work on expansion joint repairs, and the weather needs to cooperate to complete those repairs.  Kevin reminded the board that the HVAC system was not supported by service or replacement parts any longer, as previously discussed and these replacements will be completed by next month.  Kevin noted that the umpires’ room heat exchangers were redone.

Parking Structure Update:


Kevin updated the board on the parking structure.  The Certificate of Occupancy should be granted during the week of March 28.  Final approval from Denver is also required for the wastewater line required for the structure.

Rooftop Revovation Update:


According to Kevin Kahn, rooftop renovation should be ready for opening day and the Rockies are anticipating it will be popular with the public, in particular, the under-30 fans.

Graphics Update:


Kevin Kahn reported that the gate signs are all being refreshed along with the concession stands and directional signage.  All graphics updates should be complete by opening day.
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Agenda Item 4.
Comments from the Public:

None

Agenda Item 5.

Comments from the Board:


Ray advised that our next meeting will likely be in June for the approval of the Audit, although meetings may be required prior to then based on developments with the Purchase and Sale Agreement or rezoning efforts.

Agenda Item 6.

Other Business:

None

Agenda Item 7.

Adjourn:

There being no other business, a motion to adjourn this meeting of the District was made

by Wil Alston, seconded by Bob Lee and unanimously approved.

____________________________________








Secretary-Treasurer

DENVER METROPOLITAN MAJOR LEAGUE BASEBALL STADIUM DISTRICT

RESOLUTION 1-14


A quorum being present, the following resolution was adopted on a vote of 6 in favor and 0 opposed, with 0 abstentions, on the 24th day of March, 2014.

RESOLVED, that approval is given to the Purchase and Sale Agreement with Public Service Company of Colorado for the Barker substation parcel and the exhibits and ancillary documents thereto including the Easement, and the Chair or any other board member is authorized to execute the Purchase and Sale Agreement and any other documents, easements, certificates, agreements and title documents necessary to close the transactions contemplated therein and to approve the expenditure of up to $3,425,000 of funds received from RTD for the purchase, rezoning and renovation of the parking lot and expenses associated therewith and to take such other actions as necessary or appropriate to implement the agreements and to effect the purposes of this resolution.








AUTHENTICATED:








__________________________________








Raymond T. Baker, Chairman
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